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    Holy Trinity College
9-29 Chapel Street
COOKSTOWN

Co Tyrone

BT80 8QB

Principal:   Mrs I Russell  BA (Hons) MTD PQH (NI)
A Specialist Sports and English Academy


Friday 21st August 2020

Dear Parent / Guardian and Student

Return to School 

I hope that you and your family are keeping well and that you managed to have a safe and enjoyable Summer break.  Holy Trinity College Staff are very much looking forward to welcoming our pupils back to school for the first time since mid-March. 

A school building without pupils for long periods of time should be unheard of, but given the experience we have had of late, it was imperative that all precautions were taken for the safety and well-being of pupils, staff and their families.  The past five months have been quite a challenge for all of us, but we now look forward to the commencement of a new academic year and we wish our pupils and staff every success and good health as they return to school.

Holy Trinity College has followed the guidance provided by the Department of Education and the Public Health Agency to ensure that all measures are in place for a safe return to school.  If your son / daughter is showing symptoms of Covid-19, they must remain at home.
· A high temperature – feel hot to touch.

· A new continuous cough – coughing a lot more within a period of time. 

· A loss of or change in sense of smell or taste.

Our key priority is to ease our pupils back in to school and to adjust to new procedures and systems.  The phased induction programme will provide an opportunity for pupils to reconnect with their friends and peers, their teachers, and to engage in their learning.    We require all pupils to take responsibility for social distancing, hand hygiene measures and proceeding to ‘zoned areas’ to keep themselves and others safe.  Please note that Period 1 will commence at 8.40am to enable a staggered break time to occur.   A video will also be launched today with regard to the one-way system and procedures. Adapting to new procedures will take time; it will not be ‘business as usual’; and it must be done with caution and care. 

I wish to reassure parents / guardians that we are taking all precautions necessary to ensure the safety of every pupil in our care.  We also appreciate your support in reinforcing the key messages within the attached document, to your child.  It is important that we work together as a community to ensure that Holy Trinity College remains a safe and Covid-free environment.  The enforcement of procedures and systems, and the Positive Behaviour for Learning Policy, must be followed strictly at all times and enable quality education to be delivered by all College staff.

I look forward to welcoming your child back to school and as always, thank you for your continued support.

Please keep safe, look after each other and take care.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

I Russell (Mrs) 
Principal  
